and

SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION BUREAU OF AMERICAN ETHNOLOGY WASHINGTON, D. C.

Sint.

June 17 1933

Dear Sir:

In response to your request of June 12, I have directed that there be sent to you, under separate cover, copies of several publications relating to the Plains Indians that it is hoped will be of service.

I have also directed that your name be placed on the mailing list of the Bureau of American Ethnology to receive its future bulletins regularly as issued in the future. I may add that this list has become a very restricted one and consists principally of libraries of scientific establishments and collaborators in the work of the Bureau who send in exchange their publications of an ethnological and historical character. I would ask, therefore, that should you publish any works along these lines that you be so kind as to present them to the library of the Bureau of American Ethnology.

Very respectfully yours.

Chief Clerk, Smithsonian Institution.

Sow Doney

Professor W. S. Campbell, Department of English, University of Oklahoma, Norman, Oklahoma.